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Attendees: 

 

 
Jordan University of Science and Technology (JUST) 

 

  
 

Name  

  
Profession 
 

Prof. Fahmi Abu Al Rub  Project manager of FOODQA Project 

Prof. Majdi Mahasneh Professor 

Prof. Kamel Zuhdi Dean of Agriculture 

Prof. Anas Nabulsi Professor of Nutrition 

Eng. Nisreen Smadi  Administrative 

Eng. Qatada Damra Administrative  

Ms. Fulla Administrative 

 
The University of Jordan (UJ) 

 

Prof. Ahmed Al-Salaymeh Contact Person 

Prof. Maher Dabbas Professor of Nutrition 

Eng. Fedaa Al-Qasem Administrative 

 
Mutah University (MU) 

 

Prof. Omar Maaitah  Professor at the Faculty of Engineering/Contact Person 

Prof. Rida Khawaldeh Former President 

Prof. Mohammed Majali Professor 

 
Al Balqa’ Applied University (BAU  

Prof. Tareq Azab Professor, Contact Person 

Prof. Ihab Al Ghabeish Dean of Agriculture 

Dr. Basem Al- DAbabseh Faculty of Agriculture 

 
MONOJO 

 

Dr. Khalid Khraisat Director of Services-MONOJO 

Penelope Shihab CEO 

Dr. Louay Abu Qatouseh Researcher 

Eng. Asmaa Smadi Administrative 

Katia Maqusi Administrative 

Rasha Hiary Administrative 

Mohammed Al-Ahmed Administrative 

JFDA 

Dr. Amjad Haymour Contact Person 

Eng. Safaa Smadi Quality Assurance-FDA Labs 

Jerash University (JU) 

Dr. Ebrahim El-Tahat  Contact Person 

Dr. M. Tarawneh Professor of Agriculture 

Nizar Issa Faculty of Agriculture 



 

 

 
1. The first Academia Industry Council meeting aimed at introducing the FOODQA project to the food industry 

companies in Jordan 

2. Abu Al-Rub welcomed all the Academia Industry Council (AIC)and he introduced all local partners to the AIC 

3. Each member of the AIC introduced his/her company to the audience 

4. Abu Al-Rub gave brief introduction to EU projects and their impact on Jordan, particularly Erasmus+, and 

TEMPUS projects. 

5. Abu Al-Rub then introduced the FOODQA to AIC members and explained in details the expected impact of the 

project on the food industry in Jordan. 

6. Abu Al-Rub then introduced the AIC; its objectives, expected benefits, and obligations. 

7. After the presentation, there was long open discussion among all participants to clarify the roll of partners, AIC 

members, and the FDA. 

8. In closing AIC members acknowledged and appreciated the efforts that FOODQA will put to improve the food 

industry in Jordan. 

9. The  AIC agreed that the second meeting to be in November in the Dead Sea. 


